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Humboldt Community Access and Resource Center Board Meeting
HCAR Board Meeting minutes
October 5, 2022
	In-person attendance:
	Rachel Griffith; Board Member, Cary Frazee; Board Member, Kerry Walker; Board Member, Kim Nash; Executive Director 

	Zoom attendance: 
	Vivian Deniston; Board President; Beth Gin; Board Vice President

	Not in attendance:
	Allen Cassidy; Board Member, Sarah LeGar; Board Member

	Next meeting:	November 16th, 2022, 5:30 p.m., HCAR Admin Building


Call to Order
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Humboldt Community Access and Resource Center Board of Directors was called to order on October 5, 2022, at 5:30 PM. 
Approval of Agenda. 
The agenda was approved as submitted.  
Approval of Minutes. 
Changes to minutes include:
· Marilyn Cottrell was listed as not present but was present at the August Board meeting.  
The minutes were approved with the changes above.  
Community Input.  No community input currently.   

Financial Report. No financial report was given at this meeting.  

Executive Director’s Report. 
Kim reviewed her written Executive Director’s report with the members of the board.  Kim shared that although the written Executive Director’s report states that Chris Miller was going to be saying goodbye to HCAR, Mr. Miller’s plans have changed, and he will be staying with our organization.
COVID updates are that masks are still required for HCAR as well as COVID vaccinations.  Employees of HCAR are continuing to follow infection protocols by wearing facial coverings indoors, conduct routine sanitation, and frequent hand washing.  HCAR is still providing N95 and surgical masks, gloves, hand sanitizer, and gowns to employees.  Additionally, September is the end of the state mandated, paid COVID leave which means that staff or their family members who are infected with COVID will not be able to access this additional leave.  
Chris Johnson is continuing to work on the new HCAR sign and pictures will be provided at the next HCAR Board meeting.  
AT&T and Nylex are working in congruence to get HCAR updated phone system using our new fiber optic cabling system.  We will have the same numbers, but our phones will have a much greater capacity than the past.  This will include emergency alerting for drills.  
HCAR is moving forward with the Paylocity contract to a new digital payroll system for HCAR.  Through this system, employees will be able to enter their time through any device, as well as access any of their own personnel data, such as leave balances, paystubs, and training records.  Desktop computers will be available at every site for any employee who does not have a personal device to enter time.  Currently, the set date for implementation is November 1st.  
Annual survey was finalized and mailed to staff, people served, families, HCAR members, Board of Directors, regional centers, and provider partners.  The return rate was around 25% which is much higher than most past surveys. We are still getting more surveys in every day.  Response was overall positive.  Data will be compiled and reported on for the annual membership dinner.  
Kim shared that the HCAR website is up and running and being accessed by the public.  KT Livingston and our contact Andy Linde, Redwood Curtain, is providing ongoing support for our website.  Ms. Livingston is also providing work regarding design, editing, photo collection, and content creation for the website.  
Plans for the annual membership meeting are continuing.  The Eureka Women’s Club is reserved and paid for Saturday, October 15th.  The location is reserved from 5:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. with the dinner taking place from 6:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.  The invitations for members and staff have been sent out.  HCAR Directors team will be giving presentations on their programs, as well as a presentation from Executive Director on the survey results and the year’s accomplishments.   
Committee Reports.
a. Executive Committee
b. Financial Committee
c. Personnel Committee
d. Membership Committee
i. Rachel Griffith shared that they have gotten a few donations from shops and is reaching out to grocery stores to see if they are willing to donate.  Ms. Griffith was also able to obtain tablecloths from North Coast Environmental Center’s lending closet.  
ii. Ms. Griffith also applied for the Seeds of Change grant at the Co-Op.  We should know by the end of the month whether we will be approved for that.  
iii. Ms. Griffith shared that she will also investigate the Amazon Smile program for HCAR. 
e. Fundraising Committee
f. Governance Committee
Other/Old/New Business.
During new business, elections for officers commenced.  The following people were voted into the following positions:
· Beth Gin was voted in as HCAR Board President
· Marilyn Cottrell was voted in as HCAR Vice President
· Rachel Griffith was voted in as HCAR Treasurer
· Sarah LeGar was voted in as HCAR Secretary
These positions will be ratified at the annual membership dinner.  
Adjournment. The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM. 
